
San Jose 
Water 
Company 

110 W. Taylor  St. 
San Jose, CA  95110 
Phone 408 279-7800 
Fax 408 279-7934 

November 16, 2016 

Raminder Kahlon  
Director –Division of Water and Audits 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

Re.: Reincorporation Notification 

Dear Mr. Kahlon, 

This letter is submitted to you in compliance with Commission Decision (D) 16-05-037, 
Ordering Paragraph 3, which requires that upon consummation of reincorporation transaction 
and merger, San Jose Water Company (SJWC) must (1) immediately notify the Commission’s 
Division of Water and Audits of the new corporate structure and any new affiliate(s), and (2) 
post notice of the reincorporation and merger on its electronic bulletin board.   

On November 15, 2016 a certificate of merger was filed in the State of Delaware that merged 
SJW Corp. with and into “SJW Group, Inc.” under the name of “SJW Group, Inc.”, a corporation 
organized and existing under the laws of the state of Delaware.  A certificate of amendment was 
simultaneously filed to change the name from “SJW Group, Inc.” to “SJW Group”.  These 
actions did not involve the creation of any new affiliates. 

A copy of this notification will be posted to SJWC’s website. 

If you have any questions about this matter please do not hesitate to contact me at 408.279.7970 
or at palle.jensen@sjwater.com. 

Sincerely, 

/S/ PALLE JENSEN 

PALLE JENSEN 

Senior Vice President of Regulatory Affairs 
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